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Homicide in unincorporated Anaheim, Investigators seek community assistance 

Unincorporated Anaheim, Calif. (June 24, 2025): On Sunday, June 22, 2025, at around 12:57 

a.m., deputies were called to the 8000 block of Katella Ave. in unincorporated Anaheim outside 

of 99 Bottles & Cocktails in reference to a shooting. Deputies arrived and located a male adult 

victim suffering from a gunshot wound to the head. The victim, Salvador Ramirez, 48, of 

Fountain Valley, was working as a security guard at 99 Bottles & Cocktails at the time of the 

shooting. He was transported to the hospital and died yesterday evening.   

The suspect, believed to be a male Hispanic adult, was seen leaving the area on foot. OC 

Sheriff’s Homicide investigators are requesting the community’s assistance to provide additional 

information to assist in identifying and locating the suspect.  

Anyone with additional information is encouraged to call the Orange County Sheriff's 

Department at (714) 647-7000. Anonymous tips can be sent to OC Crime Stoppers at 855-TIP-

OCCS (855-847-6227) or at ocsheriff.gov/occrimestoppers. 
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